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In Memory of Gail Burns-Smith

It is with deep sadness that I inform you of sudden the passing of Gail Burns-Smith on Sept. 5. Gail was a true leader in the anti-sexual violence movement. She served as director of the Connecticut Sexual Assault Center of Crisis Services (the state coalition) from 1982-2004. Along with me and three other state directors, Gail was a co-founder of the National Alliance to End Sexual Violence. I worked with Gail on a variety of crucial projects throughout the past two decades. 
Gail’s dedication to the cause was unflappable and she was one of the driving forces behind the passage of the federal Violence Against Women Act and the related funding for sexual assault services. My memories of her are filled with endless discussion on how to get the best possible services to sexual assault victims and her steely determination to push issues into the mainstream at our nation’s capitol. I admired her greatly and while we didn’t always agree, I loved her passion for helping rape victims and keeping rape crisis centers in our communities. Sean and Carol also worked with her on national projects throughout the past decade. She was always a great problem solver and a person we could count on to advance the anti-sexual assault movement. 

Gail retired in 2004, but stayed active with NAESV and served on the board of the National Crime Victim Law Institute. In lieu of memorials, Gail’s family suggested that contributions be made in her honor to the National Alliance to End Sexual Violence. Please take a moment to consider giving any amount to the NAESV in honor of a woman who worked tirelessly for sexual assault victims throughout the past three decades. Make checks payable to NAESV. Send your donation to ICASA at 100 N. 16th Street. Springfield, IL 62703.
I will always hold Gail in my heart. Thank you.
Polly Poskin

Executive Director
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